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Mr Rynd Smith LLB MA MRTPI FRSA 
Examiner – Shepway CIL Draft Charging Schedule 
Via the Programme Officer 
Civic Centre 
Castle Hill Avenue 
Folkestone 
Kent CT20 2QY 
 
Dear Mr Smith,  
 
Shepway Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Examination: 
Requirements under the CIL Regulations (2010) as Amended 
Replacement of maps at Appendices 1- 3, Shepway CIL Draft Charging Schedule 
 
I refer to your letter of the 12th October 2015 (ref.: PD004-2-1), in which you request that 
the maps at Appendices 1 – 3 of the Shepway CIL Draft Charging Schedule are replaced, 
so as to provide greater clarity on boundaries. 
 
Having considered the request the Council is in agreement with the need to replace the 
maps, as per the issues raised by your letter, so as to comply more fully with regulation 12 
(2) of the CIL Regulations. It is also noted that the required changes are not considered to 
be a modification in respect of regulation 21 (3) of the CIL Regulations, because the maps 
do not need to be modified in any material way, given the proposed zone boundaries will 
not change.  
 
The maps will be replaced before the closure of the examination (currently anticipated to 
occur on the 10th December 2015). 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

S Arnett 
 
Stephen Arnett BA Pg dip MPhil  MRTPI 

CIL Officer 
 
 


